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Report of the President to Council 
for February 2nd, 2012. 

 
Student Constituencies & Democratic Processes  
 
General Assembly – Thanks to everyone who promoted and participated in the General 
Assembly, with special thanks to the Speakers. We sustained quorum for a while but 
continue to attract mainly Arts students. On several issues I thought the purpose of the GA 
in bringing together students to debate and discuss was successfully achieved (even if we 
couldn’t make binding decisions). 

Judicial Board – I met with Bylaw Review Committee to consider what to recommend to the 
Board of Directors and called the meeting of the Board of Directors. I will leave reporting 
on other aspects to VP Clare.  

Mid-Year Report & Survey – I have been working on a document to clarify some of the main 
areas of concern and confusion expressed in the mid-year report and survey. 

Bylaw Review Committee – Last week, Bylaw Review Committee had to divert its attention to 
the Judicial Board issue, but met again this week to continue the preparation of bylaw 
changes. We also worked on referendum questions, including the one concerning the 
composition of Council. Please expect lots of bylaw changes after Reading Week! 

Strategic Summit on Student Space – Thanks to VP Fraser and SSMU intern Flint Deita for 
putting this together. I co-facilitated and was pleased by the number of constructive 
conversations and ideas. Gazebo on downtown campus to provide covered but open space 
for outdoor events and general gathering when it’s rainier/colder, anyone?  I need to revamp 
the Strategic Summit page of the SSMU website, to make all the various notes and action 
items available. The next Strategic Summit will be on March 9 th and will focus on 
international students. 

Inter-Residence Council – I attended an IRC meeting to discuss the Frosh Reform General 
Assembly motion and generally explain the General Assembly.  

Human Resources 

Staff Evaluations – With the General Manager, I performed the evaluation meetings for the 
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Class Action Project – Environment Commissioner Aryeh Canter and I met with Development 
and Alumni Relations to talk about next steps for the Seeds of Change Class Action Project. 
Their committee selected our greenhouse proposal, so gifts by the Class of 2012 will support 
the creation of a greenhouse behind the James Administration Building. Campus Crops will 
use the greenhouse, with institutional support from SSMU.  

McGill Administration & University Governance 

Jutras Report – Along with other members of the Executive, I attended a student association 
executive meeting with the Principal (and other top administrators) to discuss the Jutras 
report.  
 
Board of Governors – 

http://www.mcgill.ca/hr/posting/4/student-life-associate



